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Giallongo, Stefanie

From: Trowbridge, Philip
Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 1:24 PM
To: Giallongo, Stefanie; Price, David
Cc: Tilton, Mary Ann
Subject: FW: GSL - USACOE interactions

 
____________________________ 
Philip Trowbridge, P.E., Manager 
Land Resources Management Program 
Water Division, NH Department of Environmental Services 
P.O. Box 95 
Concord, NH 03302-0095 
phone (603) 271-4898 
email: Philip.R.Trowbridge@des.nh.gov  
 

From: Samuel Nicolai <Samuel.Nicolai@casella.com>  
Sent: Monday, July 12, 2021 11:14 AM 
To: Trowbridge, Philip <Philip.R.Trowbridge@des.nh.gov> 
Cc: Aslin, Christopher <Christopher.G.Aslin@doj.nh.gov>; gouldb@cwbpa.com 
Subject: GSL - USACOE interactions 
 
EXTERNAL: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.

Phil, 
 
As a follow-up to our discussion last week, the following is a list of the interactions between our project team and the US 
Army Corps of Engineers on the Granite State Landfill Project: 
 

 5/30/2019 - Participation by Chris Marron in the project kick-off meeting; 
 7/8/2020 – Participation by Lindsey Lefebvre in a wetlands permitting planning meeting in Concord, MA, 

including representation from USEPA and NHDES wetlands (remote); 
 8/31/2020 – Site visit by Lindsey Lefebvre at North Country Environmental Services (NCES) and GSL  
 10/27/2020 – Mitigation review site visit by Lindsey Lefebvre at NCES and GSL 

 
As you can see, we have made explicit efforts to include the USACOE in the project throughout the last two years, and 
are quite surprised at any indication that they have not been in the loop on both the project and the approach on 
functional wetlands.  Barry Keith, our wetlands consultant, has also had multiple phone calls with Lindsey Lefebvre to 
keep her in the loop on project progress.  Please let us know if you would like any further information on these 
interactions. 
 
Thanks, Sam 
 
Samuel C. Nicolai, PE 
Vice President of Engineering & Compliance 
Casella Waste Systems, Inc. 
  
25 Greens Hill Lane, Rutland, VT 05701 
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p. 802.772.2254 | c. 802.345.2725 
  
Learn more at casella.com 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE The information contained in this communication is confidential, may 
constitute inside information, may be attorney-client privileged and is intended only for the use of the named 
recipient.  If the reader of this e-mail message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible 
for delivery of the message to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution 
or copying of this communication is prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error,  please notify the 
sender immediately by telephone at +1 802-772-2254.  


